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The Friends of Iffley Village

The New Millennium

Congratulations to all who organized or took part in the village celebration on
31 December/1 January. In all about two hundred adults and children enjoyed the
events, which included
— a very relaxed and friendly party with games in the Church Hall
— three candle-lit processions to the church from Iffley Turn, Rose Hill and
Donnington
— the church bells ringing and ‘Auld Lang Syne” and ‘O come all ye faithful’ being
sung by an assembly which surrounded the church
— a great bonfire in the Glebe Field, from which firework displays could be seen on all
sides
— mulled wine and hot sausages in the Church Hall.

A Permanent Commemoration

Our Millennium and FOIV Committees are proposing that a metal plaque
featuring Iffley Church and the river be commissioned and sited near the small
roundabout at the entrance to the village. A sketch of the chosen design will be on
show at the Winter Party and subsequently in the village shop. We hope that most
people will want to make a small contribution so that the cost can be met by public
subscription.

The unveiling of the plaque will take place during Iffley Millennium Festival
Week, which runs from 17 to 24 June 2000.

Winter Party

Tickets will shortly be available in the village shop for our Party on Saturday
5 February, which will take place in the Church Hall from 7.00 to 9.00 pm. £5 secures
two glasses of wine or soft drinks, finger buffet and cabaret; but for tickets bought on
the night or after noon on 3 February the price rises to £6. New members are
especially welcome.

Annual General Meeling
Our AGM will be held in the Church Hall at 7.00 pm on Friday 17 March.

Six members of your committee retire by rotation, so nominations are sought to

reach the Secretary, Robin Harrison (Tel. 772744), by Monday 28 February. Retiring
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two or three newcomers to our committee of eighteen.

If interested, please consult your committee member when s/he calls for your
2000 subscription over the next few weeks; rates remain £2.50 (Senior Citizens
£2.00).

Village Shop and Post Office

Since its reopening nearly three months ago the shop has become the social
centre of the village. Many friendships have been formed or strengthened, especially
among the volunteer staff, who work in pairs. Where else can we buy home-made and
locally grown products? The Christmas trees were superb — freshly cut and cheap. The
Real Meat Co. offers a wide range of choice cuts — order by 1.00 pm on Wednesdays
and collect your weekend supplies on Thursday afternoon. N.B. Thursday’s late-night
opening will resume at Easter.

Sue Reynolds (Tel. 774093) is keen to hear from one or two further volunteers
able to spare 2-4 hours a week or to serve as emergency reserves.

Rose Hill First School

Jill Meyer has now succeeded Peter Stevenson as Head Teacher. Jill has been
Deputy Head for seven terms and is keen to continue and develop the school’s
relationship with the Iffley Volunteers, who give valuable support to the 300 local
pupils aged 4-9. Anyone able to spare about 2 hours a week is invited to contact David
Penwarden (Literacy Governor) on 778324.

Neighbourhood Waich

George Locke, the village co-ordinator, has changed his telephone number to
459509, He asks that local co-ordinators who have not yet done so *phone him to
discuss their arrangements for sharing their role with a deputy as agreed at the last
N.W. meeting.

Oxford’s Neighbourhood Watch has installed a new and improved Ringmaster
system which should provide us with a better two-way flow of information.

Apart from four car break-ins and some minor vandalism the village appears to
have been relatively crime-free over the holiday.

David Penwarden
Newsletter Editor
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Andrew Benfield *David Penwarden (Vice-Chairman)
Stan Garrod (Highways) Lane Redgwell
Lady Grimley Evans (Oxford Preservation Dick Richards
Trust and Conservation Forum) Peter Rogers (Treasurer)
*Robin Harrison (Secretary) Mrs.Anne Ryan (Membership)
*Rob Liebermann (Planning Chairman) *Vyvyan Salmon
Mrs.Gail McLintock (Planning Secretary) Andrew Shacknove
*Miss Celia Palmer George Locke (Neighbourhood Watch) - ex
Mrs.Julia Parker officio

The Millennium Committee have planned a programme of festivities for the week of
June 17-25.The week will open with a flower festival in the Church (17th, 18th, 19th). On the
Saturday evening (the 17th) a light-hearted sing-along is being organized. Gardens will be open
on Sunday the 18th, with teas served in the Church Hall, followed in the evening with Songs of
Praise in church.

On the Monday evening (19th) there will be a piano recital with recitations. On the
Tuesday a conjuror is booked, giving a 3 pm. performance at Rose Hill School followed by one
in the Hall. It is proposed that on Wednesday there should be a village treasure hunt. On
Thursday the 20th there will be the History Society millennium lecture. The FOIV’s annual
Summer Garden Party will be held on Friday the 23rd. in the Rectory Garden, by kind invitation
of the Vicar and Mrs.Lea. Saturday 24 June is the annual Fete, followed by a Barn Dance to the
Maggotts Band. The festival ends on the Sunday with a concert arranged by the Music Society.

Please reserve the dates in your diary now. Tickets will be on sale in the shop.

Re-kerbing the village

Work began without warning on February 21st and your officers held urgent site meetings
with the managing engineer and Councillor Bryan Keen. The contentious one metre widening
of the pavement at the north end of Church Way proved impossible on technical grounds. The
granite faced re-kerbing will be confined to the area now completed and old stones will be sought
to repair the kerbs south of Meadow Lane. Footpaths are also being resurfaced.

River

Morrells hope soon to complete the final section of the hard track at the edge of the
BBONT Meadow which will enable residents’ vehicles to keep off the river path. We are also
asking the City Council to resurface their section of this path, from the ring road to Folly Bridge,
which is in a very poor state.

Neighbourhood Watch Report

The February crime sheet for the village was longer than for many months and included
an ‘armed’ robbery and attempted robbery in Church Way. With car crimes also continuing,
there is clearly a need for special vigilance at this time.

David Penwarden, John Elliott
Editor, Newsletter Chairman, FOIV



